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This article asserts that the real “mal- 
practice crisis” is the plight of mal- 
practice victims who remain uncom- 
pensated because they are unaware of 
the cause of their injuries. Citing 
reported cases, the authors suggest 
that successful “coverups” obscure the 
magnitude of a widespread problem. 
They urge the judicial creation of an 
aQmative duty upon those who make 
or observe treatment errors to tell 
patients about them. 

Medical ethics theoretically im- 
pose such a duty; the authors state 
that the law must also do so. They 
maintain that self-regulation by the 
medical profession has proved in- 
adequate. Currently, physicians who 
reveal mistakes or testify against their 
peers risk harrassment, ostracism, or 
having their malpractice insurance 
cancelled. Disclosure in conformance 
with a legal duty would offer protec- 
tion from such retaliation. 

The law typically places burdens 
of disclosure on parties with greater 
access to information - this is one 
basis for the doctrine of informed con- 
sent. Expanding the duty of disclosure 
would simply make the medical rela- 
tionship legally equivalent to other 
fiduciary relationships. Patients need 
to know what has happened to them 
to prevent further physical harm and 
to prevent economic loss from uncom- 
pensated injury or from malpractice 
suits rendered unsuccessful by delay. 

tort doctrines: duties to warn and not 
to impede rescue, hospitals’ duty to 
supervise, and notions of responsibil- 
ity for collective undertakings. They 
outline the elements of a prima facie 
case for, and defenses to, a breach of 
duty to disclose. Finally, they examine 
possible objections to creation of this 
duty based on its potential impact on 
interpersonal trust. 
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This article addresses whether em- 
ployees should be able to sue company 
physicians for negligent treatment of a 
work-related injury, as well as to re- 
ceive workers’ compensation benefits. 
In the mid-l9?0s, New York courts 
held that by demonstrating “minimal 
indicia” of employment, company 
physicians, like other co-employees, 
achieve tort immunity from workplace 
negligence under the workers’ com- 
pensation statute. 

rule as incompatible with the objec- 
tives of workers’ compensation stat- 
utes, which assume absence of fault, 
the intimate connection between the 
injury and workplace, and equality of 
risk among co-employees, and aim to 
encourage employers to practice acci- 
dent deterrence. However, where 
company physicians provide negligent 
treatment, it is possible to determine 
fault, the injury is not an inherent risk 
of the production process, and the 
risks of being injured by and of injur- 
ing the physiciadco-employee are not 
equivalent. Moreover, the company 
lacks sufficient control to deter negli- 
gent acts. 

Additionally, the no-duty rule 
weakens the concept of professional 
accountability and undermines the 
common law duty of physicians. The 
liberal application of the concept 
of “control” sidesteps the issue of 
whether a company can indeed con- 
trol a physician’s medical acts. 

The author proposes a “dual capac- 
ity” doctrine which would recognize 
that the company physician is both an 
employee and a medical professional 
with personal responsibility. Thus, an 
employee whose workplace injury was 
aggravated by a physician’s treatment 
could receive workers’ compensation 
benefits and sue the physician for med- 
ical negligence. 
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